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         Morning Music Club Newsletter





         February 2013
Dear MMC members,

      It's time to wish everyone a happy beginning to 2013 and hope we'll be spared the likes of a Sandy storm. First and foremost on my list is a heartfelt thank you to the MMC Board of officers and chairpersons who are so dedicated to the club and keep it functioning so smoothly. A special thank you to Pauline Levin, the newsletter chair, who has moved to Maine for full time residence and a welcome to Jean Rohrs, the incoming chair, who also serves on the Outreach Committee and sings with the MMC chorus.
      In last year's letter I recommended three New Year's resolutions: 1) to increase the club's visibility in the community; 2) to stay financially viable; 3) to show strong support for our concerts. Let's take a look at how we fared.

      1) Thanks go to Martha Attebury who sends press releases to the local newspapers and Diane Serratore who prepares flyers about upcoming concerts for distribution throughout the County. Bonnie Radwin spreads the word on the radio (WRCR at 1300). To increase our ranks, Elsie Barg recruited seven new members and our total membership now stands at 118.

      2) Regarding our finances, the liquid assets at the end of December total $42,845.63, a more than 3% increase over 2011. A special thank you to Bernice Rice Gerstein for her financial expertise.

      3) The members' and community's support, in both concert attendance and contributions, continues to be strong. As you'll see from Bonnie Radwin's report, 458 people attended the concerts in 2012, with contributions of $2005. The Holiday Concert drew the highest attendance of 101 with the Scholarship Recital a close second with 98 people.

      Do more County residents know about us and the work that we do?  The Board and I certainly hope so. We would like to spread the passion and enthusiasm for the concerts and programs we provide to everyone and we will never give up trying to do just that!

                                                                                                   Musically yours,
                                                                                  Marie Manning, President . [image: image2.png]



Our Stars Light the Way
We wish to honor and express our gratitude to the following members who have generously contributed $50.00 or more to the administrative costs of MMC.

Elsie Barg

 Janet  H Leiper      
Evelyn M Beckerle
 Constance J Lubeck           
Barbara A  Bow 
 Jean M Pardo
Rosemary Deering
  Naomi S Park
Jean M Fantini
  Dora F Reese
Dr Sally M Gall
  Arlene R Rodgers
Sidney J Gerstein
  Dolores S Schultz
Geraldine Goumas
  Wendy Stern
Anita Kopf

  Helen L Weishaar
Bernice Rice Gerstein
Gloria Wiedmiller
Connie Kohler Zoltan
Special Dates
Membership Meeting – May 7th at 10:30
AM. Location TBA

Annual Luncheon – June 4th  at 12:30 PM

Rockland Country Club.

The Concert Calendar

March 12th  -- “Farewell to Winter” concert
Karen Hakobian, pianist and Ani Kalayjian, cellist will perform.  
April 9th  -- “Springtime in Rockland” Yousif Sheronick, percussionist and Kathryn Lockwood, violist will perform.
May 14th  -- The annual Scholarship Recital will begin at 7:30 PM.
Concerts are at 10:30 AM (except as

noted above) at the  Nauraushaun Presbyterian Church, 51 Sickletown Road, Pearl River
_______________.          Lana Tonkoschkur

Scholarship Application Deadline

Applications available from all Rockland County high school guidance counselors, must have a postmark of Feb 4th or earlier. Please mail to Barbara Pease, 164 E. Washington Ave., Pearl River 10965. Auditions are on Feb 28th (snow date Mar 7th) at Rockland conservatory of Music in Pearl River.

________________________Barbara Pease
Scholarship Fund Raising Committee

Our opening recital in Nov with Barbara Allen, harp, and Wendy Stern, flute was wonderful. Past scholarship winners Jon Klibonoff and Robert Farruggia, and guest Sharon Ruffman perfomed on June 23rd.  Both events were deemed artistic and financial successes, and also gleaned a couple of new members.  An additional recital with former scholarship winner Shelby Yamin, violinist was held on Oct 9th.  Thanks to Evelyn Beckerle, Diane Serratore, Berinice Rice Gerstein, Barbara Pease, Elsie Barg, Doris Codispoti and Diane Attebury for graphics, printing and support for these events.

______________________Martha Attebury
Outreach Programs – 2012
MMC sponsors musicians who provide live music to Head Start, Rockland County care facilities and local venues, bringing pleasure and relaxation to all.
July 16 -–  Sue Rentz, singer, Haverstraw 

                 Head Start.

Oct. 2  -- John McDowell, piano, Bobbi 

                 Lewis Care Center, Nanuet


Oct. 30 – Sue Rentz, Nyack Head Start

Nov. 1 – Mary Stella, singer, Camp

                 Venture, Nanuet
Dec. 7   -- MMC Chorus, Dowling

                Gardens, Sparkill

Dec. 12 – Mary Stella, ARC, Congers




          Jean M. Fantini

Hospitality
Happy to report that a total of 458 members and guest attended all our concerts in 2012.  We received a total of $1481, which will be used for our concert series, and $524 to be used for the scholarship fund.  A total of $2005 in donations was received.  A special thanks to everyone who contributed.

_______________________Bonny Radwin
It is with sadness that we report the passing of our member Mary Peters, which occurred in June, 2012..
MMC Holiday Chorus News
             THE SEASON OF PRAISE

     In the busy, pre-holiday rush of December fourth, 101 people took the time to attend MMC's Holiday Concert.

     The concert, directed by Melissa Manning and accompanied by Oleg Arzoumanov, included songs of love and peace, Chanukah and a Christmas Cantata based on familiar carols and hymns.  

     The chorus, comprised of seventeen club members, sang enthusiastically and received a standing ovation.

     The exceptional interlude guest artists, Crispian Fordham, flutist and Meredyth Coleman, oboist, played a beautiful program of holiday music.  

     Following the concert, there was a Christmas Carol sing along and a reception hosted by Barbara Pease, Elsie Barg and Doris Codispodi.

     If singing gives you pleasure, please consider joining the chorus next season

       Rosemary Deering for G. Goumas, Chair

Nominating Committee

The nominating committee will meet in Feb or March to prepare the slate of officers.  If you are interested in serving on the committee or would like to nominate someone for a position, please call the chairperson, Doris Codispoti  357-3249

__________________Doris Codispoti
Welcome New Members
Vivian Farrell,. Barbara deDeo Farruggia,. Lenore Loeb, Rabia Nagin, Marc Pessin, Stephen Reid, Ilene Weiss ______________________________Elsie Barg
75 Pearce Parkway

Pearl River, NY 10965-1923

